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Please Hate the Markets
Following the worst August stock market performance in nine years, September bounced back with its best monthly gain since 1939.  To some extent, the rally was on the back of light trading volumes, but despite the decent gains in September, retail investors continue to withdraw out of equity funds and move into bond/income funds for perceived safety.
What’s going on here?

Besides the obvious confusion among retail investors who remain uncertain because the media bombards them daily with the growing calls of “double dip” in the economy, it seems the so called “pros” of pension, hedge and mutual funds are just as confused.

In general, in the world, investors hate stocks.  I read it daily in the media, I hear it at charity events, cocktail parties and I feel it with daily conversations with clients.

Personally, I hope everyone hates stocks.  I really do.

I hope that the current high unemployment, a seemingly shaky housing market, and all the chatter of a double dip keep investors on the sidelines.  
Why? 

Because bull markets climb the wall of worry.  It’s an old adage on Wall Street, and I learned an “adage” is considered an “adage” because they are true.

In times like these, when there is no shortage of bad news or global uncertainty, contrarian investors can make good returns.  Warren Buffet has often been quoted as to “be fearful when others are greedy, and be greedy when others are fearful.”

Despite all the volatility, markets had gone virtually no where for 2010 until mid September.  And that just added to investor angst and frustration after two tough years in 2008 and 2009.

Today’s environment is not as attractive as in March 2009 when “depression” was the talk of the day, but it still offers values with most markets still down 25% since 2007.  Stocks seem tremendously cheap to bonds, which are the lowest yields in decades.

The hard cold reality, folks, is the “old normal” had prosperity and overconsumption driven by asset inflation via leverage and interest rate correlation.  The “new normal” with massive deleveraging and lower interest rates mean investors need to set more realistic expectations.
In a 1% world, return expectations should be in the 6-7% range.  What global economies need to produce to return to the “old” normal is to recreate GDP growth in the 5% range, the majority of which likely comes from inflation.  That is why central banks are trying to re-inflate by low rates, buying debt or other forms of quantitative easing available to them.

Investors will not know for some time if all these efforts will work.  In the meantime, they are looking at yields of 10-year bonds in Canada at 2.6% or so, when solid names like RBC, BCE or TransCanada Pipeline are paying 3.60%, 5.35% and 4.15% respectively and odds are will increase.  The decision seems easy to me.  But there is no “easy” 8% return for pension funds.  No “easy” stocks to pick to make 12% for mutual funds.  Sure, it will be tough going forward; there will always be reasons to be concerned.

So for the benefit of the rest of us, just please keep hating the markets.

Stay Tuned,
Vito Finucci

Vice President & Director

Private Client Division
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